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Heathfielde Patient Participation Group
Minutes of Meeting No. 6 held at Heathfielde on Monday 10 December 2012
Present:   Dr. L. Anderson – Heathfielde

                Dr Patrick McDaid – Heathfielde
                Rajesh Singh (Raj) – Heathfielde

                Mary Whitings - PPG

                Dr N. Roback – PPG
                Stewart Block – PPG

Apologies: Gillian Jordan - PPG
                   Irris Singer – PPG
                   Alex Pinnick – PPG

                   John Whitings – PPG

                   H. K. Patel – PPG

                   Prof. Derek Miles - PPG

1. Introductions
Mutual introductions were made

2.   Minutes of Last Meeting: 
Approved

3. Matters  Arising
Pilot end-of-life programme. Has not yet been implemented pending final CRB checks. It is hoped to have the programme operational by the end of this year.
Action: Need to develop a communication plan to patients. 
Disability Access. Raj noted that no problems are forseen when the new CQC guidelines come into force in April 2013.

Notice Board. Following a review of the notice boards by a marketing colleague of Dr McDaid out of date notices had been removed and a start has been made to group notices by theme. The meeting discussed ways of improving legibility and patient understanding by the positioning of notices and the type face used.
Perhaps there should be a clearly signposted “Information Centre” to direct patients to the most recent and topical information.

In reply to a question about the electronic notice boards in the waiting area and whether or not they are useful Raj said that the content is set by the PCT

Action: PPG to suggest themes for the notice board. These could be seasonal (hay fever, colds & flu, etc), age related ( mobility, care), general (EoL), topical, &c.
Admin & Reception Staff Survey: Stewart Block  said that, due to other time pressures, he had not been able to develop this. He would ask the PPG for a volunteer to help with this.

4. Barnet LINk Report – Access to GP’s

Stewart Block said that he was part of a team which had prepared a report on “Access to GP’s in Barnet” which was launched at a public meeting on 8 November 2012. Copies of the Summary and Recommendations were distributed at the meeting. Among other points, the report noted the problems at some surgeries of “the 8am rush”; ‘phoning first thing in the morning to make an appointment. 
Following this public presentation and a positive reception and discussion the team had been invited to meet Dr Sue Summers (Chair of Barnet Clinical Commissioning Group),
Alan Franey (Chief Executive, Barndoc) and a number of Barnet practice managers.

The team is now reviewing the different booking systems used by Barnet GP practices.

In discussion, Raj noted that Heathfielde patients seemed content with the new booking system but that it would be useful to have a patient survey.

Action: Stewart Block to meet Raj in January 2013 to discuss a patient questionnaire for a survey.

5. CQC
Raj noted that the role of the new Care Quality Commission (CQC) is to assess and monitor GP practices under a number of headings. GP’s will come into its remit From April 2013, Heathfielde’s preparation for this are in hand.

6. AOB
Pharmacy opening hours. Could the opening hours of local pharmacies be put on the Heathfielde web site. 

Action: Raj to investigate.
Stewart Block said that the Barnet LINk GP group had suggested that when closed, pharmacies should show the nearest open pharmacy.

Dr Anderson said the recent Medicines Budget leaflet produced by the PPG had resulted in a lower level of complaints. Stewart Block said that the leaflet was mainly the work of Alan Blatcher who, sadly, had resigned from the PPG.

Newsletter. The group were shown a newsletter produced by another practice. In discussion it was agreed to produce a quarterly newsletter, perhaps with a theme for each.
Action: Dr McDaid/Raj to produce the first draft of a newsletter by mid-January.

HealthInform: At the Barnet LINk AGM Stewart Block had been give a leaflet (attached) about HealthInform. A free and confidential health information service from NHS Barnet.

This service had not been previously known to those present. There was a brief discussion about the plethora of advice and support available to patients anf ho wPPG could help organise and channel these information services.

Action: Dr McDaid was given a copy of the leaflet and will discuss with Raj putting it on the website and ho wit could support our GP’s.
7. Date of Next Meeting
7 pm, at Heathfielde on Monday 11 February 2013.
